Minutes of the Iowa ASCD - April 11, 2012

Agenda

Iowa ASCD Executive Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday, April 11, 2012  (4:30 - 8:30 P.M.)  

Location:  Hilton Garden Inn, Johnston/Urbandale, IA/Exit I80-129

Preparation for Meeting: 

• Share with Lou Howell (L1313@mchsi.com) updates for directors no later than April 8, 2012 

• Review documents prior to meeting; be prepared to discuss and/or take action when appropriate. 

Directors able to attend: Pam Armstrong-Vogel, Julie Davies, Jason Ellingson,  Juli Grotewold, Lou Howell, Leslie Moore, Eric Neessen, Cindy Swanson, Marcia Tweeten, Kevin Vidergar, Chris Welch, Amy Wichman, Sue Wood

Directors not able to attend: Kelly Adams, Bart Mason, Susan Pecinovsky, Elaine Smith-Bright, Jan Westerman-Beatty, Stephanie Rosenburg-Wager (ad hoc) 

Focus on Our Group Norms:

Listen for Understanding, Speak to Be Truthfully Understood, Confront the Tough Challenges, Come Prepared, Have Fun, Start on Time and End on Time, Value Diversity, Honor Confidentiality

I.   Welcome (4:30) (Leslie Moore, President)
    • Review of Agenda and Group Norms

    • Order Dinner from Menu

Leslie called the 

II.   Announcement (4:35)  (Jason Ellingson, President-Elect)

    • Board Elections Update

We had about 103 voters and Jason announced the following Iowa ASCD Board Members who have been voted in:

Alan Eckelman—President-elect

Becky Martin and Ottie Maxey—Members-at-Large

Pam Armstrong-Vogel--Leadership Council

Marcia Tweeten--Secretary

Discussion ideas for attracting more members to vote in Iowa ASCD elections:

• Video clips on the website of candidates running for office responding to specific questions

• Pictures of candidates on the website

• Voting to take place at the Curriculum Academy

    • Constitution Approval

The Constitution was approved.

III.  Action Items: (4:45) (President, Leslie Moore) 
Please review and be prepared to discuss and take action.

    • Minutes for February 10, 2012  (Secretary, Marcia Tweeten)

Kevin moved to accept the minutes and seconded by Jason.  Motion carried.

    • Financial Report (Treasurer, Julie Davies) 

        • Profit and Loss

        • Balance Sheet

Julie emailed the aforementioned documents in a separate email.

• Grade level conference money is not on the P&L sheet

• We need to have a procedure for nailing down purchase orders as this is how people register

• Since Iowa ASCD changed our procedure for presenters, this contributed to the conference dollars being more.  

• We did not have insurance costs last year

• We had discussion around how people are paying for their books (credit card or PO).  When we allow people to pay for their books with a credit card, does Iowa ASCD pay a fee for that?  Does it pay for Iowa ASCD to maintain this service?

• Annual conference from last year was not yet reflected on this form.  

• Conference expenses are increasing and we need to be cautious about how much we spend to protect our bottom line.

It was moved by Pam to accept the financial reports and seconded by Jason.   Motion carried.

• John Tompkins had been sent some registrations for Curriculum Academy.  The address needs to be updated for registrations.

IV.   Strategic Plan  (5:00 P.M.) (President, Leslie Moore):  By 2014, Iowa ASCD will have a systems-wide approach to all structures in the organization as evidenced by the expected outcomes of the following four actions with updates in progress annually at the summer retreat and as requested for specific actions and activities

• Action 1 - Innovation and Leadership in Teaching and Learning   (Past President, Julie Davies and Director, Cindy Swanson)

       •  Information:  Please read the following updates; no discussion will take place

           •  PIC with ASCD (Stefanie Rosenberg-Wagner)

Stephanie is moving forward with the Professional Interest Community and received the required signatures.  This is her major project for this year.   The focus of the Professional Interest Community is that people become a PLC around this topic.

            • Grades 2 and 3 Conferences (Cindy Swanson)

Cindy’s report was submitted.  

These conferences will focus on Iowa Core Literacy, Iowa Core Math, Technology, and RTI.  We may be over capacity with this conference.  Cindy will keep us posted.  

Lobbyists will be giving an update on what might be relevant on the reform for what will be of interest to the conference attendees (i.e. 3rd grade retention).  A summary of what Director Glass talked about at the Curriculum Academy will be shared.  

Due to a last minute presenter not being able to present in second grade for ELA, please let Cindy know if you know of someone who would be able to present.

• There has been increasing interest for when other grade levels will be presenting.  Cindy has assured people that we will be doing this for other grade levels.  

• Concerns have been expressed that they hope that we are in sync with what is coming from the Department of Education. 

• We may need to look at the infrastructure to accomplish these events.

        • Discussion:  Please read the following updates and be prepared to discuss to provoke learning for future action

        • Discussion and Action:  Please read the following updates and be prepared to discuss and take action

            • Competency-Based Education (Jason Ellingson)

Jason’s report was submitted.  

There is progress being made.  The DE is supportive and there is a movement across the state with Competency-Based Education.  It was indicated that Iowa ASCD has done a nice job of positioning itself to be a contributor. 

Jason mentioned that schools who have applied have not been posted anywhere.  The DE will do everything they can to support districts.  This was in the House Bill and Senate Bill that was approved.

Jason ordered previous toolkits to determine their structure as an option to organize the information for CBE information.

Kevin Fangman will be speaking with the Ed Services Directors on April 12.  Rep Tyler Olson from Cedar Rapids and Jeff Herzberg from AEA 8 have been leading CBE discussions.

It was mentioned that it is possible that next year’s Curriculum Academy may be tied to CBE.  It is not set in stone, but is on the table.  We may also be doing RtI at the next level.

            • Two-Year Plan (Julie Davies and Cindy Swanson)

How do we get interested contributors?  Cindy mentioned that this might be a topic for our summer retreat (CBE and other foci) or as soon as we could do this at a convenient time.  How will we market and communicate so that our consumers can see how this layers and connects to other initiatives, even a visual that Director Glass used today might be a possibility. 

Maybe the event chairs, Chris, Amy, and Cindy might be logical people to strategize a two-year plan.  Cindy will pick some dates in a doodle to see when others are available to meet.
How do we position ourselves as Iowa ASCD to be out front, or help districts figure out better ways?  Our academy today showed that we were showing better ways to do it.  It was mentioned that we could do both.  It was mentioned that maybe different events have different purposes as a way to strategically plan.

There is a committee called Providers of Professional Learning where Board Members Lou and Cindy serve. This group was originally started through the Wallace Foundation.  There are some early discussions around what is being done within the various organizations but nothing is set in stone. 

 • Action 2   Membership (Director of Member Relations and E-Learning, Amy Wichman)

        • Review information in preparation for discussion and possible action:  Please read 

the following updates and be prepared to discuss and take action

            • Membership Update 041112

Amy’s report was submitted. 

Amy shared that she had facilitated a discussion on membership with the purpose of How making Iowa ASCD a quality organization.  How do we continue to market our organization?  A suggestion was given that when people attend our conferences to have their nametag show the other organizations that they belong to.  It was also suggested that that other organizations provide “goodie bags” for attending their conference.  Maybe we should have something like this from Iowa ASCD?  Perhaps a bracelet could be a part of the goodie bag.

To market ourselves we have to know what we are about.  When we do the strategic plan, we will know more.  What would we look like if we are “The Source?”

Another topic brought up from this committee was how do we market to higher education?  

None of the universities can afford to host a hospitality room at SAI?

On our website, look at the section of WE ARE ABOUT to see if that is an accurate reflection.  All Board Members please review.

It was mentioned that:

• “interpreting information for daily practice” is what we are about (translating theory into practice) to impact building districts, and people.

• you can trust us.  

• we provide visionary, timely and relevant information.  

Lou always finds the resources for us and puts it into practical terms.  She also provides the vision. That is what we are about.  How do we start modeling that behavior?  When we provide articles for “The Source”, we are doing this.  The conferences, Twitter and webinars are the medium for our vision.  

Do we have a trifold that we can put together to disseminate?

Amy will put a marketing plan together with a budget for 750 members for the July meeting when we will vote.  She will put this recommendation into an action report.

We had a discussion around whether or not to have a booth at SAI.  If we have a reception, we need to contact SAI to see when the others have their receptions.  

Questions to consider:

• Are we prepared to make a long-term commitment to this?  

• How big of a player do we want to be?  

• Do we need to consider having a cash bar at the reception?  

• Do we have it open to everyone or just Iowa ASCD members?  Maybe the first year we have it open to everyone, but the next year open to Iowa ASCD only.  

Discussion regarding trying to secure the band, The Atomic (The band of Director Jason Glass) and branding:

• “ See Glass, get a glass and wear glasses”

• Cost will be $3500 

• Pam will check on getting corporate sponsor (ING and Blue Cross, Blue Shield) 

Kevin made a motion to have Leslie, Amy, Cindy, Pam and Sue create a social event at SAI on August 8.  Jason seconded it.  Motion carried.

 • Action 3   Technology (Director of Technology, Chris Welch)

        • Information:  Please read the following updates; no discussion will take place

       • Discussion:  Please read the following updates and be prepared to discuss to provoke learning for future action

        • Discussion and Action:  Please read the following updates and be prepared to discuss and take action

Chris indicated that we are under budget on our website.  Paul took his bill down from what he initially had quoted to us.  Membership Management offers a whole new piece like purchase orders, on-line registration, and eventually membership information.  Discussions are a future potential area for development.  It was asked if when people register for an Iowa ASCD event, can there be an email automatically sent out to them with conference information?  Chris will check on the cost of this. 

Chris needs to know how the new website is working for us.  Each Board Member please send a picture of yourself to Chris. 

We each have our own email address.   Your email address uses your first and last name @iowaascd.org 

• Action 4   Advocacy and Influence (Leadership Council Members, Susan Pecinovsky and Pam Vogel)  

        • Review document for information as well as preparation for discussion and possible voting for support of various items addressed in the summary.

            • Advocacy Update

Pam gave a summary of what happened in Washington DC and also indicated what Iowa ASCD members did for our advocacy training.

The training that we had for advocacy in Des Moines in February was a little too short, but a fantastic tool for our organization.  We need to continue to do this.  Susan is working on a date for our local advocacy training that will probably run from 8-12:30 and then we would go to the hill to advocate. Walter and David have encouraged us to apply for an Influence Grant for a second year.

During the advocacy training, Pam and Kevin put together their elevator pitch from the to advocate on–the–hill.  In addition, Pam Vogel, Kevin Videgar and Randy Podhaski, a principal from Ames, were asked to advocate to the Education Committee the following day.  Upon arrival, they found out that they were the agenda!

Cindy Winkler would like to talk to the Board regarding how to be effective with an Iowa legislator.

It appears that the Leadership Council at ASCD may no longer exist if the ASCD Constitution is approved.  ASCD will have two avenues of choice that will be in place of Leadership Council depending on the input from all of their 158,000 members.  They will also have a 16 member advisory board that appears to be handpicked.  What input will state affiliates have?  Do we want to look to have Iowa ASCD Board Members for advocacy?  

Advocacy and Influence is now a part of “The Source.”  If our organization has talking points to distribute to members, people might be more willing to talk to their legislators.

Motion by Sue to have a day on-the-hill next year and to move forward in writing an Influence Grant.  Seconded by Jason.  Motion carried.  

• ASCD Constitution

This item should not have been listed as an item on the agenda.

IV.   Dinner "Break"

V.   Policy and Procedures  (6:30) (President, Leslie Moore)

   •  Dates for 2012-2013 (President-Elect, Jason Ellingson)

       •  President's Calendar  - Discussion and Action

Jason’s report was submitted.  There was a question regarding whether or not we need to have more face-to-face Board meetings rather than the virtual meetings.   Jason will send out a doodle for possible dates for our summer retreat.

   •  Board of Directors - Communication Editor (Executive Director, Lou Howell)

        • Communications Editor - Options - Discussion for Input with Action at Summer Retreat

Lou wants us to start brainstorming about “The Source”:  

• Lou was going to publish it for the first week and Tom for the other, but this was not able to happen.

• Replace Tom with someone else 

• Have someone be the chair of it and work with members for articles

• Not to have this position now and do it later

Discussion around articles for “The Source”:

• If you ask someone to write something, they will

• Lou needs to let the Board know when she needs more articles

Lou is running low on information and asked us to write up anything that we might have from the Curriculum Academy or any other content that any of us might have.

We will make a comment tomorrow to the membership to have participants write up something regarding their experience of the Curriculum Academy that we may use in “The Source.”

    • Affiliate Recognition Application for 2013 - Committee (Executive Director, Lou Howell)

We need to use the rubric to take a look at where we have been to where we are now.  We need to add to the website all of the awards that Iowa ASCD has received.  Do we want to move forward?  We need a small group to take the lead from our four committees.  It made sense to use the rubrics to reflect on where we have been.  Jason volunteered be on the committee.  This would be valuable for feedback.

        • Affiliate Award - Discussion for Input with Action at Summer Retreat

We will put this on the Summer Retreat Agenda and take action.  

Future plans to consider might be to raise our dues when we know that we are giving more to our members.  The Affiliate Award is due in January and the announcement will come in March if we are awarded this honor.

V.  Next Agenda – July 25, 2012   (8:30 - 4:00 P.M.) (President-Elect, Jason Ellingson)

    • Action on the following:

        • Minutes (Marcia Tweeten)

        • Finances (Julie Davies)

    • Other

        • Vision Update for 2013-2015 (Lou Howell)

        • Committee to Work on Affiliate Recognition Application for 2013

        • Events Updates (Cindy Swanson, Sue Wood, Kelly Adams)

VIII. Adjournment (8:30 P.M.) (President, Leslie Moore)

Pam motioned to adjourn and seconded by Jason.

Respectfully submitted by Marcia Tweeten, Iowa ASCD Secretary

